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ELEMENTARY
Western Gateway Families and Staff,

As of tomorrow, Thursday, March 3rd WGES will lift our mask requirement. While we will continue to strongly
encourage masking, our students and staff and visitors will no longer be required to do so on our campuses or at
activities.

Our community has seen a consistent reduction in COVID-19 positivity rates over the past several weeks. These
sharply declining numbers, coupled with recent changes to our quarantining procedures and the full support from our
partners at the Oklahoma City-County Health Department (OCCHD), tell us we are in a good place to make this shift
away from requiring masks.

In the meantime, WGES will CONTINUE with the following:

e WGES will continue monitoring data, tracking and collecting self-reported positive COVID-19 cases for
students and staff.

e WGES will continue to require anyone who tests positive for COVID-19 to isolate for 5 days, regardless of
vaccination status.

WGES will continue with our enhanced cleaning and disinfection protocols.

WGES will continue to make masks available to students, staff and visitors at all district sites.

WGES will continue to provide free COVID-19 testing for students and staff. To schedule an appointment,
please contact our school nurse at 405-276-9170.

e WGES will continue working with our partners to schedule additional COVID-19 vaccine clinics. We'll share
that information with you as soon as it's available. In the meantime, those who are interested can locate a
vaccine site by visiting www.vaxokc.com.

e WGES will continue to expect families to keep children home from school if they are sick and, likewise, will
continue to expect employees to not report to work if they are ill.

We do recognize that positivity rates may continue to fluctuate. Please rest assured that in the event the community
and/or district’s positivity rate surges or if we were to receive counsel from the OCCHD that WGES should reconsider
our decisions regarding mask requirements, we will do so.

In the meantime, WGES will closely monitor our data and will continue to work with local health officials in regard to
COVID-19 testing, vaccinations and other health and safety protocols. As always, the health and safety of our
students and staff are always our priority.

Heather Zacarias
Head of School

Western Gateway Elementary School



